
 

 
 
 

MDNA Board Meeting: Wednesday, April 10, 2019 at 6:30 PM 
65 Dorland (off Dolores), Room 407  
 
Agenda 
 
1. Minutes (5 minutes)  
2. CleanPowerSF Enrollment Presentation: Ryley Johnson and Amy Sinclair, 

special guests: 30-40 minutes  
3. Community Music Center expansion project: 544 Capp Street: Lucia will 

present plans: 30-40 minutes 
4. New garden sign review for pollinator garden at Market & Dolores: 

Patricia will present: 5-10 minutes 
5. Mission Dolores GBD Opposition Update: 10-15 minutes 
6. Mission Dolores Historic District Update: 10 minutes 
7. Adjournment  

 
Minutes 
 

1. Approved 
2. Ryley Johnson and Amy Sinclair explained in detail how CleanPowerSF 

works with PG&E to offer green solutions including wind power and solar 
energy to San Francisco. They also explained the cost and how to sign up 
for the program. 

3. MDNA Board Member, Lucia Bogatay gave a presentation on the SF 
Community Music Center’s plan to expand the non profit music program to 
a newly purchased building next store to their main building on Capp 
Street. Lucia explained that they needed our support because the new 



building had been Ellis Acted. The board decided to support the expansion 
and write a letter of support after hearing about all the free educational 
opportunities the Community Music Center has been offering both children 
and senior citizens since 1921, almost 100 years.  The vote was unanimous.  

4. The board reviewed a new proposed sign for the pollinator garden at the 
entrance to the Dolores Street Median at Market Street. While the board 
showed its continued support for the garden, most members didn’t like the 
old or new sign and asked board member Patricia Algara, who did the 
presentation, to see whether the donors would either accept a smaller sign 
or no sign at all. The board’s objections included that the sign was too big, 
distracting to the beauty of the median, and objected to the name 
Pollinator Garden, when Dolores Street Median is the actual name.   

5. It was announced that the Mission Dolores GBD petition has been 
extended, since doesn’t have enough support. The update info was 
acquired from the MD-GBD website.  

6. Peter Lewis announced that the adopted Mission Dolores Historic Context 
Statement and Survey would be reviewed by the HPC at the end of 
summer. The Planning Department will do the presentation. Rafael 
Mandelman has indicated that he will nominate an historic district within 
the neighborhood after that time.  

7. Adjournment approved 
 
Present: Peter, Donna, Marius, Stephen, Lucia, Patricia, and Sahar 


